LACOB Minutes
Thursday, September 2, 2010
9:00 am BA 524

Present:  Baker, Lori; Brandt, Maria; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda 
1. Classes for transfer students to meet critical thinking requirement
· Linda Nelson provided an example of a student who transferred in 59 credits and had a student success course.  Now he is being asked to take FYS.  What is the rationale?  Could having such advanced transfers disturb the atmosphere of the class?  
· The group discussed the challenges of developing parameters for the critical thinking requirement.  Vaughn Gehle moved that, if a student has thirty credits including a critical thinking course coming in, the student will not be required to take the FYS.  Linda Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Corey Butler will discuss this decision with Pat Carmody.

2. Dates for meeting with FYS instructors
· Lori Baker would like to be there to discuss the Writing Center.  Linda Nelson suggested that it would be good to hear about what is going well and not so well.  Tuesday, September 14 was suggested.  Meetings will be held at noon and 4:00 pm on that day in the Brass Room.  
· Lyn Brodersen shared with the Committee that she will attend an enrollment meeting on Thursday, September 9, and she will share data with LACOB via email about how many FYS potential sections we may need in the spring.

3. Meeting to discuss ideas about Contemporary Issues Seminar
· Corey Butler suggested an open meeting to discuss the Contemporary Issues Seminar.  We likely will need to have a few sections of the course in the spring.  Lori Baker suggested the possibility of meeting on this topic at a SUFA meeting.  Corey will ask Jan Loft whether September 9 or 16 would be a good time to meet on this topic.

4. Draft LAC Interpretation Document
· The group discussed Corey Butler’s draft LAC Interpretation document and recommended possible refinements.  Corey will continue to refine the document and send it back out to LACOB and Pat Carmody for additional review.

5. Critical Thinking Assessment (CAT) implementation
· Several members of LACOB and the Committee on Institutional Assessment (CAT) will attend training in early November for implementation of the CAT as an LAC assessment.  SMSU received a grant of $6,000 from Tennessee Tech to assist with initial cost of administering the assessment in spring 2011.  The Committee agreed that we would administer the CAT in spring FYS sections as a pilot for implementation of the CAT.

6. Terms for LACOB membership and identification as a University Committee
· The Committee discussed terms for LACOB, and agreed that two-year terms for Committee members and a three-year term for the LACOB faculty co-chair are acceptable.  LACOB will be identified as a University Committee, and Jan Loft, SMSUFA President, will work to identify a replacement for Tom Williford, who is on sabbatical this year.

7. Other
· Vaughn spoke with Pat Carmody about the issues of students moving to new majors.  Currently, students moving to a new major in the 2010-2012 catalog also are required to move to the new LAC.  Pat asked if this was acceptable.  Vaughn Gehle moved and Corey Butler seconded that the student should have the option of staying with the old LAC and the 2010-2012 catalog if it is advantageous to the student. Motion carried.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:58 am.  LACOB will meet again on Thursday, September 9, at 9:00 am in BA 524.
Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

